
 

COVID-19 Update  

Tuesday, 5 January 2021 

Following Racing NSW today taking expert advice the following protocols remain in 
place to manage Greater Sydney area COVID-19 clusters. 
  
Northern Beaches 

Persons residing in the Northern Region of the Northern Beaches are still not 

permitted to attend a racecourse or licensed premises until further notice. 

Essential Personnel (including race club employees) who reside in the Southern 

Region of the Northern Beaches are now permitted to attend NSW racecourses and 

licensed premises without having obtained a negative COVID-19 test, subject to that 

person not having attended a location or travelled on transport identified by the NSW 

Government as being a close or casual contact to COVID-19 in the link below. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates 

 
Residents of Auburn, Berala, Lidcombe North, Regents Park and Rookwood  

Effective 5 January 2020, Essential Personnel (including race club employees) who 

reside (or are currently residing) in the suburbs of Auburn, Berala, Lidcombe North, 

Regents Park and Rookwood are not permitted to attend racecourses or licensed 

premises until they provide Racing NSW with a negative COVID-19 test result taken 

on or after 5 January 2020. 

Race Meeting Attendance – Greater Sydney Area 

Only Owners and Members that have pre-booked are permitted to attend race 

meetings conducted in the Greater Sydney Area, including Gosford, Wyong, and 

Kembla Grange, subject to the conditions below.  

Owners and Members are not permitted to attend racecourses if 

• they have attended a location or travelled on transport identified by the NSW 

Government as being a close or casual contact to COVID-19 in the link below. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates 

• they reside (or are currently residing) in the suburbs of Auburn, Berala, 

Lidcombe North, Regents Park and Rookwood are not permitted to attend 

racecourses until further notice.  

• they reside (or are currently residing) in the Northern Region of the Northern 

Beaches.  

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates


Race Meeting Attendance – Outside Greater Sydney Area 

Race meetings that are conducted outside the Greater Sydney Area, the General 

Public are permitted to attend along with Owners and Members, subject to the 

conditions below.  

Persons are not permitted to attend racecourses if 

• they have attended a location or travelled on transport identified by the NSW 

Government as being a close or casual contact to COVID-19 in the link below. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates 

• they reside (or are currently residing) in the suburbs of Auburn, Berala, 

Lidcombe North, Regents Park and Rookwood are not permitted to attend 

racecourses until further notice.  

• they reside (or are currently residing) in the Northern Region of the Northern 

Beaches.  

Owners Attendance at Stables and Racecourses (Other than raceday) 

Only Essential Personnel are permitted to attend trainers stables or licensed 

premises. Owners are still not permitted to attend trainers stables or racecourses 

(other than on race day as above). Racing NSW shall continue to review this advice. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates

